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I have been a member of the Board of the Affordable Housing Coalition (AH&) s i ng i t  was 
formalized as organization about three and a half years ago. We have met m&@imes with 
various interest groups and county staff over that period to make sure we wokkl be full& 
informed about our county's housing challenges and potential directions toward solutiol?~. I %  
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I am a member of the Affordable Housing Task Force (AHTF) and I don't believe I've missed a 
meeting of thatgroup. 

Clarifying things that were said at your August 14 meeting and commenting on several parts of 
the staff report submitted to you last week: 

One speaker who has participated in the AHTF said that we didn't know what affordable housing 
was (he clearly either did not read or choose to ignore the charts which we were all given by 
county which spelled out the levels of income for the various levels of affordability of housing. 
I believe it was the same speaker who said that we had agreed it was necessary to throw out 
protection of oaks if we were to build affordable housing. While the committee discussed this 
there was never a consensus that oak preservation had to be totally thrown out. Recent state 
legislation exempts affordable housing developments from such impediments in any case. 

The staff report suggests that a formal Housing Advisory Commission or Committee be formed. 
It fits neatly into the wishes of the development interests that the staff report suggests that they 
have a seven or eight to three or four majority on such a committee and things would be done 
by formal votes rather than a place where discussion of mutually advantageous actions could be 
taken and consensus reached. There is strong division on the AHTF as to whether such a 
structure is advisable and many feel that going in that direction will only stifle real discussion 
and consensus building. 

1 was unable to attend the August 14 meeting because of my work schedule and unfortunately 
will miss today's meeting for the same reason. I did, however, watch the broadcast the following 
day and continued to watch the entire meeting. For that reason, I wish to commend Supervisor 
Briggs for recognizing as you were considering a condo conversion late in the day that you were 
in fact reducing the county's affordable housing stock. Unfortunately our history in recent years 
have shown that we've reduced that stock more than the very few units that have been created. 

I am a low income senior, while I inhabit tow income housing it is not subsidized housing. 
Most of that income comes from my work with the disabled community. That work has made me 
acutely aware of the shortage of appropriate housing for disabled adults in our community. 

I hope that you will begin to understand how dire our Affordable Housing situation really is and 
continue a serious effort with the task force to alleviate it. 

Sincerely 

Rich Meagher 




















